September 13, 2006 

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of September 13, 2006-Resolution approving tax exemptions for two preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District 37 and 12).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the

A. Malcolm Senior Residences located at 720-722 East 221st Street in Council Member

Seabrook’s District and for the Atlantic Avenue Residences located at 2335, 2341-2349

Atlantic Avenue, 1870, 1874 Eastern Parkway, 20-30, Sherlock Place in Council Member

Dilan’s District.

The A. Malcolm Senior Residence will be a newly constructed 8-story elevator building that will provide 35 units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, A. Malcolm Housing Development Fund Corporation, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”).  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $132,000 in the first year of the exemption and $7.8 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

The Atlantic Avenue Residences will be three new multiple dwellings that will provide 41 units of limited equity cooperative and condominium housing for low income families.  The sponsor, Habitat for Humanity Housing Development Fund Company, Inc, will develop the project under the Habitat for Humanity Program, which allows for the purchase and rehabilitation of vacant City-owned residential buildings or land in order to construct new residential buildings.  Financing for the project may be provided through loans from the City, the New York State Affordable Housing Corporation, private lenders, and from developer equity.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $208,887 in the first year of the exemption and $3.9 million over the 20-year length of the exemption.

These two items have the approval of Council Members Dilan and Seabrook. 

